CYPRESS POINT BOARD MEETING
MINUTES

December 14, 2016
Roll Call – Quorum

The Cypress Point HOA Board of Directors meeting was held on Wednesday, December 14, 2016, at the home of Brenda Williams and Nick Felton, 8582 E. Cypress Point Court, Baton Rouge, LA.  A quorum of directors was present.  Board of Directors members present were Andrea Cassidy, Sidney Vallon, Rosemary Bickford, Silvia Carboni, Grant Herrin, and Brenda Williams.  Kathryn Gutierrez from Lewis Companies was also in attendance.
OPENING COMMENTS

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by B. Williams.

Approval OF NOVEMBER 2, 2016 Minutes

A motion was made by A. Cassidy to approve with multiple corrections the minutes from the Board of Directors meeting held on November 2, 2016.  S. Vallon seconded the motion and all were in favor.  

Approval OF NOVEMBER 9, 2016 Annual Meeting Minutes

B. Williams and A. Cassidy made changes to the minutes.  K. Gutierrez will edit the minutes and mail them to the association with a letter regarding the governing document changes. 

FINANCIALS

The financials were reviewed.  The balance sheet reflected current account balances of $43,883.23 in operating, $32,158.87 in insurance, and $22,566.19 in reserve.  A list of owners not in good standing will be presented at the meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

Restrictions

Cassidy suggested sending a note saying a no vote will be a vote of yes.  B. Williams wrote a letter regarding legislation, dues, and restriction and bylaws votes.  A. Cassidy moved to send the letter that states if you do not voice your objections to the restriction amendments by December 31, 2016, it is considered an affirmative vote.  The motion was seconded by W. Jordan; all were in favor.
Horse Trailer House

A discussion took place on the encompassing of the common area.  Grant Herrin volunteered to do proceeding for fence removal.  Give them to March 31st to remove the fence.  K. Gutierrez will draft the letter and send it to G. Herrin for approval.  
Fence

A dog has chewed through the fence along phase II of the townhomes.  Max Dupuy will fix the fence where the dog chewed the board.

Migliore Letter
K. Gutierrez let the board know a request for repayment had been made regarding the plumbing bills.   The board said that the bills should have been sent to the city as it was a city issue.  K. Gutierrez will issue a letter to Mr. Migliore regarding this issue.

NEW BUSINESS
Election of Officers

Cassidy nominated G. Herrin to be the secretary/treasurer, B. Williams as president, and R. Bickford as Vice president.  The motion was seconded by W. Jordan; all were in favor.

Website Maintenance
Cassidy moved that W. Jordan be the web master. The motion was seconded by G. Herrin; all were in favor.

ACC Report

The ACC did a ride around of the issues.  Mostly pressure washing or fence repair needed.  A policy needs to be written for guidelines on home upkeep. Article VII of the Bylaws Section 2 Duties Subsection I states cause the owners to maintain homes.  The ACC will have to refer homes to board for fines.  The ACC will set up an email account for issues.  K. Gutierrez will bring a copy of a fine policy in place at another association to the meeting.
Pressure Washing

Pressure washers need to be recommended to the residents.  K. Gutierrez will compose a letter that reminds them to clean carports.
Contact Info Update

Updates will be sent to K. Gutierrez to update the database.

NEXT MEETING

The next regular meeting of the board will be held on Wednesday, January 18, 2017, at the home of Brenda Williams at 6:00 p.m.  

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by A. Cassidy and seconded by W. Jordan at 8:41 p.m.

